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PI: Dr. Tannishtha Reya 
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Provider of the Compound:  Japan Tobacco (JT) 
  
As required by Regent Policy 2309 regarding projects involving funds or materials from tobacco 
firms, we were asked to serve as the Scientific Review committee for Dr. Tannishtha Reya’s study 
funded by the Lustgarten Foundation, which involves materials provided by Japan Tobacco.  The policy 
states that research proposals to be funded by or including materials from the Tobacco Industry must 
undergo scientific review by faculty members with expertise in the area of science relevant to the study 
requiring such review.  
  
In the proposed work directed by Dr. Reya, the specific compound to be used in the study is from Japan 
Tobacco, an entity operating in the tobacco industry.  We were advised that while this study is not being 
supported by funding from the tobacco industry, Regent Policy 2309 applies because of the potential 
that research results favoring the materials’ use in disease models could provide a significant financial 
advantage to Japan Tobacco.  
  
The aim of the project is to test whether drugs targeting stem cell signals may block cancer growth.  
  
The committee has reviewed the relevant information provided by Dr. Reya and confirms that there is 
neither use of tobacco products nor benefit to their development that would accrue to JT Tobacco from 
this work.  Instead, the work focuses on treatment of certain deadly diseases with a high clinical need 
and uses a compound that is made by JT Tobacco, as well as by other pharmaceutical companies. While 
the other pharmaceutical companies have this compound available and Dr. Reya has attempted to 
engage them, none chose to pursue providing the compound for various reasons.  JT in contrast has 
been eager to provide the materials and collaborate in this important research venture funded by the 
Foundation.   
 
In conclusion, the research is extremely sound and promising results could provide great benefit in 
moving this strategy forward for patients who have no options. Furthermore, it appears that JT is the 
only possible source of compound for this work as Dr. Reya has made great effort to explore other 

https://regents.universityofcalifornia.edu/governance/policies/2309.html


options.  None of the documents from Japan Tobacco suggest that the industry sponsor will influence 
the outcome of the scientific pursuit in any way.  Given this, the review committee recommends that 
the University execute the material transfer agreement and Dr. Reya be permitted to proceed with this 
project. 
 


